
As your constituent, and on behalf of the NEPBA Local 185, I write to you today to express my 
strong opposition to many parts of the recently passed S.2820.  I hope that you will join me, and 
the countless number of police officers across the state in prioritizing support for the 
establishment of a standards and accreditation committee, which includes increased transparency 
and reporting, as well as strong actions focused on the promotion of diversity and restrictions on 
excessive force.  These goals are attainable and are needed now. 

I am, however, concerned at the expansion of this legislation, targeting fundamental protections 
such as due process and qualified immunity.  This bill in its present form is troubling in many 
ways and will make an already dangerous and difficult job even more dangerous for the men and 
women in law enforcement who serve our communities every day with honor and courage.   
Below are just a few areas, among many others, that concern me and warrant your rejection of 
these components of this bill:  

(1) Due Process for all police officers:  Fair and equitable process under the law demands the 
same rights of appeal afforded to all citizens and fellow public servants.  Due process should not 
be viewed as an arduous impediment, but favored as a bedrock principle of fundamental fairness, 
procedure and accountability.  

(2) Qualified Immunity:  Qualified Immunity does not protect problem police officers.  
Qualified Immunity is extended to all public employees who act reasonably and in compliance 
with the rules and regulations of their respective departments, not just police officers.  Qualified 
Immunity protects all public employees, as well as our municipalities, from frivolously lawsuits.  
This bill removes important liability protections essential for all public servants.  Removing 
qualified immunity protections in this way will open officers, and other public employees to 
personal liabilities, causing significant financial burdens.  This will impede future recruitment in 
all public fields:  police officers, teachers, nurses, fire fighters, corrections officers, etc., as they 
are all directly affected by qualified immunity protections.   

(3) POSA Committee:  The composition of the POSA Committee must include more rank-
and-file police officers and experts in the law enforcement field.  If you’re going to regulate law 
enforcement, up to and including termination, you must understand law enforcement. The same 
way doctors oversee doctors, lawyers oversee lawyers, teachers oversee teachers, experts in law 
enforcement should oversee practitioners in law enforcement.  

In closing, I remind you that those of us who protect and serve our communities across 
Massachusetts are some of the most sophisticated and educated law enforcement officials in the 
nation.  I again implore you to amend and correct S.2820 so as to treat the men and women in 
law enforcement with the respect and dignity we deserve. 

 

Thank you,  

Ryan Maltais 
Ryan Maltais 
President, NEPBA Local 185 
rmaltais@lakevillema.org 
508-989-1312 
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